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Dear Parents 
 
Project One Campus  
 
We are delighted to announce that progress on Project One Campus has gone exceptionally well over the last 
year, which has allowed us to review the original project timeline. It is therefore our intention to move some of 
the project stages forward with the intention of completing aspects of the project earlier than expected.  
 
During this period, there will be some minor changes when accessing the campus to ensure it remains safe. We 
understand that this may result in a change of routine for some of our families and have therefore outlined the 
information below, along with Frequently Asked Questions, which we hope will be helpful.  
 
The attached artist’s impression of the campus also illustrates the changes that will be taking place from 
Wednesday 5 September 2018.  
 
Banbury Road Entrance 
 
The Banbury Road entrance will remain open for Warwick Prep families to access the Banbury Road car park, 
with drop-off, car parking and pick-up as before. The raised beds within this car park have been removed to 
allow for additional parking. Staff will be on hand to help assist with the smooth-flow of traffic.   
 
This car park will no longer be used as a playground for Warwick Prep pupils. The children will be using the 
Astro Turf during break times and lunchtimes.   
 
Please note you will need to leave via the Banbury Road where all traffic has to turn left. You can use the 
junction by the Toll House if you are planning to return towards Warwick. It will no longer be possible to drive 
through the campus to exit via the Myton Road.  
 
Myton Road Entrance 
 
Access via the Myton Road will not be affected and it will still be possible for cars to drive through the campus 
to exit via the Banbury Road.  However, the school buses will not be able to enter or exit via Banbury Road and 
this is likely to cause some disruption to the flow of traffic around the Myton Road exit. 
 
Bridge Sports Centre Parking and Drop-off 
 
The car parking spaces alongside the Bridge Sports Centre will no longer be available. The route between the 
Bridge Sports Centre and the Warwick Prep main school building will be reversed so traffic on campus will be 
able to leave via the Banbury Road.  
  
We will be in touch later in the year to outline any further changes necessary; we hope you will bear with us 
during this transition period and share with us the exciting progress of Project One Campus.  
 
 
Mr Richard Nicholson Mrs Hellen Dodsworth  Dr Deneal Smith  Mr Andrew Hymer 
Head Master  Headmistress   Head Master  Head Master 
King’s High School Warwick Preparatory School Warwick School  Warwick Junior School 
  



Project One Campus 
Campus Access – September 2018 

 
FAQs 
 
How can I access the campus? 
You can still access the campus via the Banbury Road and Myton Road entrances. 
 
How can I leave the campus? 
The Myton Road entrance/exit and the Warwick Junior School entrance/exit are not affected.  
 
It will still be possible to drive through the campus from the Myton Road and exit via the Banbury Road. 
Please note there is no right turn out onto the Banbury Road. All traffic has to turn left and then use the 
junction by the Toll House if planning on returning towards Warwick.  
 
It will not be possible to drive through the campus from the Banbury Road and exit via the Myton Road.  
 
Where can I drop-off/pick-up my children? 
Drop-off and pick-up arrangements for Warwick School, including the Junior School, have not changed.  
 
Drop-off and pick-up for Warwick Prep children will continue to be the Banbury Road car park. 
 
There is no longer a car park at the Bridge Sports Centre.  
 
What can I do to help? 
If families were able to consider lift sharing arrangements it would undoubtedly help the flow of traffic on 
our campus. It would also be helpful if families with children at the Senior Schools were able to utilise other 
local car parks for drop-off and pick-up.  
 
At peak times turn left only when departing the campus from either the Myton or Banbury Road exits. This 
will serve to improve the flow of traffic and allow everyone to leave as safely and promptly as possible. 
 
The start of the term is always very busy. Where possible we politely ask parents to drop-off and pick-up 
their children promptly, thus creating space for later arrivals in the car parks.  
 
Will there be assistance on site? 
Staff will be on hand to assist with these new arrangements and as previously we rely on all drivers to show 
due care and consideration when on the campus.  
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